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MERRY CHRISTMAS 

Chatter & Clatter 

December 2024 
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              2024 Cornhusker Model A Ford Club Board of Directors & Committees  

President– Nancy Hanshaw, 402-423-4448, nchanshaw@aol.com                                                                                                                                                                                                               

President-Elect– Gayle Hanshaw, 402-570-8623, vghanshaw@aol.com                                                                                                 

Secretary– Joan Taylor, 402-540-7980, edsmodela30@gmail.com                                                                                                                                       

Treasurer– Linda Buckley, 402-890-7692, buckleyli@yahoo.com                                                                                                                                             

Past President– Harvey Jecha, 402-560-1780, quiltchic62.jj@gmail.com                                                               

Board Member– Bill Buckley, 402-802-6056, wcbuckley06@yahoo.com                                                                                    

                   Dick Waechter, 402-435-7806 (h) 402-450-4368 ©,                                                                                      

      Margaret Mays, 402-488-8568, heinz56@neb.rr.com                                                                                                                           

                     

                        

 

                                                              

  

        

  

   

             

Membership- Deb Thomas, 402-432-4371, jt91932@gmail.com                                                                            

General Interest– Nancy Hanshaw. 402-423-4448, nihanshaw@aol.com                                                                             

Sunshine– Rachael Kean, 712-480-0746, Andrew.RachaelKean@gmail.com                                                                        

Tech Talks– Ed Taylor, 402-440-6654, edsmodela30@gmail.com                                                                                                        

Dinner Tours-Jeff Thomas, 402-450-2509, jt91932@gmail.com                                                      

Car Council - Dick Waechter, 402-435-7806, jwaechter@windstream.net                                          

             Bob Callaway, 402-488-7263, bjcallaway@windstream.net                                         

Parades &Tours– Dick Waechter, 402-435-7806 (h) 402-450-4368 ©,                                   

Ads– Bill Buckley, 402-484-7019, wcbuckley06@yahoo.com                                                                                                                                                        

Historian– Janet Beauvais, 402-310-4252, janet.jeffries@doane.edu                                                                                                                                                      

Activities Coordinator– Shawn Kean, 402-560-7544, shawnkean125@gmail.com                                                                                

Communications Coordinator– Margaret Mays, 402-488-8568, heinz56@neb.rr.com                                                                                                                                                    

Don Cook                       3rd    
Marcia Borcher         6th   
Tom Schuerman  6th    
Gary Horn                     11th     
Linda Buckley                13th     
Nick Heetderks            16th    
Nancy Hanshaw             16th                    

 Happy Anniversary 

Alan & Deb Embury                     6th     
Jim & Beth Otto                        19th 
Craig & Rhonda Monier           27th     
Jim & Judi Cook                         28th                   

         NO MEETING IN DECEMBER 

We will be having our annual Christmas Party  
on December 7th at Misty’s in Havelock.     
Social time begins at 5:30 with a served meal 
to follow.  In keeping with the tradition of 
the season of remembering those less        
fortunalte than ourselves, we a accepting gift 
cards this year to be given to the Friendship 
Home and Cedars. 

             RENEWAL  TIME IS HERE 

It’s time to renew you club membership.  If 
you haven’t renewed for next year, please 
send of give $24 to Debbie Thomas.            
Remember, if you wait until after Jan. 1st, 
you will need to pay $30. 
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  Tech Tip                                                                                                                                                                

                                       

 

 

                         

 

 

 ONE WHO         

HIITS          
 

 

 

  
 

TO LET       

ANOTHER      

IT’S BEST      

FOR 

 THE                                                             

BOTTLE, 

To isolate the electrical system on your Model A Ford by removing the fuse, what we did at the     
telephone company was to install a Ty wrap around the fuse.  It’s much safer than using a         
screwdriver, which increases breaking the glass. 

USE THE        

THROTTLE 

                                               December MAFFI Minute                                                 

        (Model A Ford Foundation, Inc.)                                                    

 

Greetings Model A  "Aficionados",                                                                                                                                
And so the holiday season begins….Christmas is next month.  Let me take this opportunity to let you all 
know how thankful the Foundation Inc. is for all of you and your support.  The organization wouldn’t be 
what it is without you; please know that.  We appreciate you!                                                                                           
Cindy Ellenbecker, MAFFI Trustee, Secretary                                                                                                                                                             
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The November Cornhusker Model A Meeting was called to order on the 2nd by President Nancy Hanshaw at 7:00 
p.m. at the Forth Presbyterian Church. There were 25 members in attendance. Visiting our club meeting was Sherry 
Winkinhofer. She will be joining our club and in 2025 will be on the MAFCA board.                                                                  
The secretary’s report was filed as printed.                                                                                                                              
Linda Buckley gave the treasurer’s report. The beginning checking account balance: $5,766.29 and the ending is 
$4,273.98. Jerry Waechter moved the report to be accepted. Harv Jecha seconded, and the motion carried. Dick 
Waechter presented a bill in the amount of $20.00 for car council dues and Gayle Hanshaw submitted a bill for 
$100.00 for the Veterans Day Parade entry fee. Jerry Waecher moved the bills be paid, Jeff Thomas seconded, and 
the motion carried.                                                                                                                                                                        
Deb Thomas is collecting dues for the coming year. It was noted that in February the club voted to increase annual 
dues to $35.00 but the Bylaws still say $24.00. We will rescind the $35.00 amount, pay $24.00 for the year 2025 and 
in the year 2025 the Bylaws will be updated to reflect a $35.00 fee for annual dues.                                                                
COMMITTEE REPORTS                                                                                                                                                                          
Membership:  No report.                                                                                                                                                                          
Activities: No report.                                                                                                                                                                                    
Car council/swap meet: No report.                                                                                                                                                           
Ads: No report.                                                                                                                                                                                        
Calling/sunshine: No report.                                                                                                                                                                  
Dinner runs: Jeff Thomas reported everyone seemed to enjoy Mi Tiera and that we will be going to Granite City in 
November. Because Thanksgiving is on the last Thursday of the month, we will be going on the 21st, the third   
Thursday.                                                                                                                                                                                                        
Parades/tours: Dick Waechter said lineup for the Veterans Day Parade will be noon with the parade beginning at 
2:00. The Horseless Carriage convention will be in Merna, WI from September 7-11, 2025.                                                 
Tech talks/seminars: Ed referred to activities suggested in our 65 in 25 celebration. He stated he had names of   
businesses for members to take with them and contact a business for a donation to add to the participant           
giveaways.                                                                                                                                                                                                       
History: No report.                                                                                                                                                                                        
Newsletter/Communications: No report.                                                                                                                                            
General Interest: Nothing                                                                                                                                                                        
Old Business                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
Gayle Hanshaw said committee members for the 65 in 25 have been given tasks and that they need to bring their 
ideas to the meetings.                                                                                                                                                                
Gayle Hanshaw referred to the Restorer and that there are pictures from when our club when to Hickory Corners.  
Following that trip, Andy Scheer, editor of the Restorer, stopped in Lincoln and Gayle and Nancy and the Waechters 
met him at Cracker Barrel. They had a good visit and after lunch Gayle gave their waitress a ride in his Model A.                                
New Business                                                                                                                                                                                              
It was announced the Christmas Party will be on December 7th at Misty’s. Again, this year we will be doing a drive of 
gift cards to be donated. Bill Buckley moved we split them between Cedars and Friendship home. Ed Taylor           
seconded, and the motion carried. Joan Taylor moved we add the proceeds of the white elephant auction to those 
programs as well. Judy Jecha seconded, and the motion carried.                                                                                               
The slate of 2025 officers were presented with only one name for each position. Gayle Hanshaw asked if there were 
any volunteers. No one volunteered. Myron Smith moved, accepted the names posted and approve by unanimous 
acclamation. Jerry Waechter seconded, and the motion carried.                                                                                        
Carpool: No carpool this month as the tickets were nowhere to be found.                                                                              
Gayle Hanshaw moved the meeting be adjourned. Bill Buckley seconded, and the motion carried.                                            
Respectfully submitted                                                                                                                                                                                   
Joan Taylor, reporting secretary. 

NOVEMBER MEETING MINUTES 
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VETERANS PARADE - NOVEMBER 10TH 

Dec. 10th was a good day for a parade 

honoring  our veterans.  We had 13 Model 

A’s (one more than last year) in the      

parade.  Participating were Gayle & Nancy 

Hanshaw and grandsons, Dick Waechter, 

Jeff & Debbie Thomas, Steve & Sue Pozehl, 

Angie & Francis Hejl, Loren & Valda      

Davidson, Glenn Manske & daughter, Pam,  

Bill & Linda Buckley, Gary Horn, Brian 

Herbal & friend, Bob Callaway, Norm & 

Beth Otto, and Margaret Mays.  Marci & 

Chance Hanshaw carried our banner. 
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DEEPEST SYMPATHY                       

            

 ELECTION OF OFFICERS RESULTS 

    Vice President...Jeff Meier                                              

 Secretary...Joan Taylor                                                            

 Treasurer...Linda Buckley                                                         

 Board Member….Don Cook 

            “EAT OUTS”                                                                                                              
FIRST TUESDAY BREAKFASTS                                                                                                                    
Dec. 3rd Stauffer’s, 5600 S 48th St.                      
Meet around 9 am. 

LAST THURSDAY DINNER CRUISE                                  
We will not be having a dinner tour in 
December or January.                                                                                                                               

It’s winter in Nebraska                                                

and the gentle breeze blows,                                             

seventy miles an hour                                                                                        

at thirty degrees below.                                                                                         

Oh how I love Nebraska                                                                                     

when the snow is up to your butt.                                                                        

You take a breath of winter air,                                                               

and your nose gets frozen shut.                                                                    

Yes the winter here is wonderful,                                                                                 

so I guess I’ll hang around.                                                                                      

I could never leave Nebraska,                                                                             

cause I’m frozen to the ground 

A NEBRASKA WINTER POEM 

To Barb and Myron Smith at the passing    

of Barb’s Mom, Verlene Grafelman.         

Services were  November 26th at Faith   

Lutheran Church. 

 

Nancy Hanshaw had surgery 
this past Tuesday, receiving 
a new knee.  Surgery went 
well and she was able to go 
home on Wednesday.  
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PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS 

              cs@rixtine.com           

 info@rixtine.com 

www.BMLFH.com   402-488-0934 
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1606 Back Acre Circle,                              Mount Airy, 

MD 21771-7703                                           Order Number: 
1-800-255-1929                                 Information Number: 

1-301-829-9880                      FAX: 1-800-774-1930          
www.brattons.com     

JCTAYLOR.COM/MODELA  888-845-0157 

First United Women of Faith are presenting 

Mission Christmas 2024 on Dec. 7th from        

9 am - 3 pm.  Profits support mission work with 

women, children and youth locally and around 

the world.  The cookie walk is interesting.  

There are tables with different kinds of cookies.  

You pick up a “cookie box” and fill it with the 

cookies you want.  They also have a craft fair 

and lunch with homemade soups, sandwiches 

and pies.  Janet Jeffries will be providing enter-

tainment.  Location is First United Methodist 

Church at 2723 N 50th St. 

 

In 1975 we had Johnny Cash, Bob Hope,  
and Steve Jobs.                                 
Now we have no cash, no hope and no 
jobs.                                                 
Please God, don’t let Kevin Bacon die. 

I saw this on Facebook  


